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15 August 2025 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Fri 15 Aug Feast of the Assump-
tion. Mass for Yrs 3-6 at 
11.00am. All welcome 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Mon 25 Aug Book Week Parade 
Tues 26 Aug Yr 3 Traffic School 
excursion 
Thur 28 Aug Author visit Chris 
Collins 
Thur 4 Sept Father’s Day Stall 
Fri 5 Sept Father’s Day Breakfast 
Sun 7 Sept Father’s Day 
Mon 8-Thurs 11 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Mon 15-Thurs 18 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Fri 19 Sept End of Term 3 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 6 Oct Start of Term 4 
Thur 9 Oct 9.00am Yr 6 Gradua-
tion photo 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 

 
 

The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Let us turn to God with our needs and the needs of the world. For the grace to imitate 
the faithfulness of Mary ... let us pray to the Lord. For the poor and the homeless; that 
those who have more will be generous in sharing with them ... let us pray to the Lord. 
For women expecting the birth or adoption of a baby and all who nurture life ... let us 
pray to the Lord. For the right to live for all God’s creation ... let us pray to the Lord. 
For those who are sick, and the people who care for them ... let us pray to the Lord. 

For those who have died, and those who mourn them … Loving God, you show mercy 
and kindness to all. Hear our prayers and help us to remain faithful disciples following 

the example of Mary. We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents and Families, 
 
Today (August 15), our school community came togeth-
er to celebrate the Feast of the Assumption, a signifi-
cant day in the Catholic calendar. This feast commemo-
rates the belief that the Virgin Mary was assumed into 
heaven, body and soul, at the end of her earthly life. It reminds us of Mary's 
special role in our faith and encourages us to follow her example of devotion 
and trust in God. Attending Mass on this holy day is an important way for 
Catholics to honour Mary and reflect on her life of faith and service. 
 
Congratulations 
We would also like to offer our congratulations to our Year 
6 students who recently celebrated the Sacrament of Con-
firmation. It was a beautiful evening filled with joy and rev-
erence. We were truly blessed to be joined by Bishop Mar-
tin Ashe, along with Fr. Peter-Damien, Fr. Peter Hoang, and 
Fr. Peter Zin, who each played a special part in making the celebration 
meaningful. Thank you to the staff, families, and sponsors who supported 
the students throughout their preparation. May our students continue to 
reflect on their chosen saints and be inspired by the gifts of the Holy Spirit 
that each saint embodied. 
 
School Fees Reminder 
Statements have been sent home as a reminder for 
families to make their next instalment of school fee 
payments. These fees are vital in supporting the 
school’s ongoing needs, such as purchasing resources 
for students, maintaining our school grounds, and repaying loans for the 
new building. Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Pilgrimage 
Recently, our staff had the opportunity to take part in a spiritual formation day, immersing them-
selves in the charism of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop. Led by Sister Rita from the sisters of St Jo-
seph, this day allowed us to reconnect with the mission and values that guide our teaching and ser-
vice. Each visit brings a renewed appreciation for the tireless work and dedication of the Josephite 
Sisters. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Whole School Dress Rehearsal 
A heartfelt thank you to Ms Cam Tu for coordinating a successful whole school 
dress rehearsal. With the support of all staff, the day ran smoothly and the ex-
citement among students was palpable. Their hard work and dedication were 
evident as their performances came to life. We know they are eagerly antici-
pating their time on stage during the upcoming performances. Congratulations 
to all students and staff for your fantastic efforts! 
 
Thank you for your continued support and partnership. 
 
Warm regards, 
 

 

Caroline Madigan 
Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Thank you to everyone that supported Mrs Balbata in purchas-

ing books for our Lamont Book Fair. 

Mrs Balbata was very excited to pack up so many books to head 

home for a weekend full of reading. 

Your support is gratefully appreciated! Happy reading!! 











 
This year, Our Lady’s school is once again participating in the Bullying No Way: National week of action, 11 to 
15 August 2025. 
 
Bullying No Way Week is a commitment being made by thousands of schools and supporters across the 
country. It provides an opportunity to demonstrate our commitment to bullying prevention. It gives us an 
opportunity to connect with students, staff and school communities to implement workable solutions to pre-
vent bullying. 
 
All classes have been engaged in learning sessions to further explore and highlight the importance of under-
standing what bullying is and what we can do together if it occurs. 
 
This year's theme across Australia for National Bullying No Way Week has been: Be Bold. Be Kind. Speak 
Up. 
 
It takes courage to spark change. Bullying is everyone’s responsibility. It takes a community to be brave and 
address bullying behaviours, within and beyond the school gate. 
Students can be bold, kind and speak up to support others being bullied. Trusted adults are there to support 
children and young people as they learn how to be kind to each other and report bullying. 
This Bullying No Way Week, we’re asking students, schools, families and communities to be bold and say 
something, be kind and support someone, and be proud to speak up against bullying. 
As a reminder, the national definition of bullying for Australian schools says: 
Bullying is an ongoing and deliberate misuse of power in relationships through repeated verbal, physical 
and/or social behaviour that intends to cause physical, social and/or psychological harm. It can involve an 
individual or a group misusing their power, or perceived power, over one or more persons who feel unable 
to stop it from happening. 
Bullying can happen in person or online, via various digital platforms and devices and it can be obvious 
(overt) or hidden (covert). Bullying behaviour is repeated, or has the potential to be repeated, over time 
(for example, through sharing of digital records). 
Bullying of any form or for any reason can have immediate, medium and long-
term  
Behaviours that do not constitute bullying include: 
• mutual arguments and disagreements (where there is no power imbalance) 
• not liking someone or a single act of social rejection 

• one-off acts of meanness or spite 
• isolated incidents of aggression, intimidation or violence. 
However, these conflicts still need to be addressed and resolved.  
 
Foundation I shared the learning they have been engaged in this week. It would be 
wonderful to take this opportunity to speak to your child about their learning this 
week. 
 
Regards 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Deputy Principal & Student Wellbeing Leader 





BOOK WEEK IS COMING!! 
 

BOOK PARADE  
MONDAY 25 AUGUST 8.45am in the Hall 

Are you ready to dress up as your favourite 
book character?  

If you could choose to be anybody from a 
book, who would it be? 

You could be a superhero, a princess or a cat. 
 

Who will you choose? Will it be a mask, a 
wig, a hat? Crazy socks look great as well! 

 
Who will you be? What will you wear?  

We can’t wait to see!! 



The performance is repeated for each session.  

GROUP 1 - FI, 1K, 2M, 3E, 4G, 5C & 6A  

GROUP 2 - FJ, 1L, 2N, 3F, 4H, 5D & 6B  












